From: "Woinar, Amber A SAC MNF-I Slayer" <amber.woinar@iraq.centcom.mil>

To:

Sent: Tuesday, December 16, 2008 7:47:52 AM

Subject: Update on CID Investigation

 I dispatched a supplemental report a few minutes ago titling two KBR supervisors and KBR itself for the offense of Negligent Homicide, as it pertains to your son. We have changed the manner of death from accidental to negligent homicide.

- I believe there is credible information that their negligence led to Ryan's death. I believe they failed to ensure that work was being done by qualified electricians and plumbers, and to inspect the work that was being conducted at LSF-1.
- 3. Though several Soldiers (3-5) alleged to have been shocked at RPC, and in Ryan's building, there were still few work orders supporting these complaints, and none were as specific as Justin's regarding the shocks. However, I have no reason to doubt these Soldiers submitted work orders to KBR as they stated. Most of the them further related KBR workers responded to their complaints and fixed the problems. Based on the number of incidents and times they were alleged to have occurred, it appears that the fixes were only temporary and not done to ensure no future problems would arise.
- 4. A Filipino plumber admitted to installing the pump on the roof during the previous KBR project in 2006. So, it was in fact conducted during KBRs time at RPC, and was not a bi-product of Iraqi engineering as previously alleged.
- 5. The circuit breaker panel was determined by their technical inspector to have been altered since their original inspection in Feb 07, and it was unsafe at the time of Ryan's death. However, we still don't have any specific information related who exactly wired the panel wrong; yet we do know that a former KBR electrician alleged to have reported the problem with the water pump and panel to the two individuals we titled in or around Jul-Aug 08 as a result of Justin's work order.
- 6. I coordinated with legal personnel in Iraq, and they have declined to provide a legal opinion on this investigation. Therefore, we are sending it to CID HQ at Fort Belvoir, VA, to have them review it and give us a legal opinion on the offense of Negligent Homicide. We require probable cause to close this investigation and forward for action to the military court system or department of justice. I will let you know the results of this legal review and the day that I close the investigation.

I sincerely hope that all of this will be completed before the anniversary of Ryan's death. I am sure this is going to be a very difficult time of year for you, and I don't wish to cause you more pain. As always, my prayers are with you and your family.

Respectfully,

SA Amber A. Wojnar Special Agent in Charge Camp Slayer CID Office 24th/348th MP DET (CID) Unit #42232 APO AE 09342-2232 VOIP 242-0681 DSN 318-835-1161 IRAQNA 0790-194-1934